
  

 

                
              

 

     
         

       
        

        

                 
               

                   
               

                

              
                  

                 
                  

          
  

                 
                

                  
                  

   

                
           

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2024 

DTSC’s Mission is to protect California’s people, communities, and environment from toxic substances, to enhance economic 

vitality by restoring contaminated land, and to compel manufacturers to make safer consumer products. 

EXTENSION OF PUBLIC COMMEND PERIOD 
NEW DATES: April 3, 2024 to July 19, 2024 

PROPOSED RENEWAL OF HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY PERMIT 
CHEMICAL WASTE MANAGEMENT, INC. - KETTLEMAN HILLS FACILITY 

35251 OLD SKYLINE ROAD, KETTLEMAN CITY, CA 93239 

WHAT IS BEING PROPOSED? The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) invites you to comment on the 
Draft Hazardous Waste Facility Permit Renewal (Draft Permit Renewal) for the Chemical Waste Management Inc. 
Kettleman Hills Facility (Facility). If approved, a Final Permit would be issued for up to a 10-year period, with 
continued authorization if the Facility meets submittal requirements. The Permit would allow the Facility to 
transfer, treat, store, and dispose of hazardous waste. The Facility has been in operation since 1979. 

DTSC encourages you to comment on the Kettleman City Vulnerability Evaluation using CalEnviroScreen Data 
and the Draft Permit Renewal. Before making a final decision, DTSC will consider and respond to all public 
comments. A Response to Comments document will be sent to everyone who submitted a comment or requests 
a copy. A copy of the Response to Comments will also be uploaded online. You may review additional 
information on the Draft Permit Renewal for the Facility at: 
https://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/hwmp_profile_report?global_id=CAT000646117&starttab. = 

Documents are available by appointment at the DTSC File Room, 8800 Cal Center Drive, Sacramento CA 95826. 
You may also visit Kings County Public Library branches in Kettleman City, Avenal, and Hanford CA. 

The public comment period began on April 3, 2024, and now ends July 19, 2024. Written comments must 
be postmarked or emailed by July 19, 2024, to: Omar Ghaleb, DTSC Project Manager, 8800 Cal Center Drive, 
Sacramento, CA 95826. 

CONTACTS: For questions regarding this Facility, you may contact Omar Ghaleb, DTSC Project Manager at (916) 
255-3759, or Omar.Ghaleb@dtsc.ca.gov. For questions regarding public participation, please contact Manuel 
Lopez, DTSC Public Participation Specialist, at (818) 717-6572 or Manuel.Lopez@dtsc.ca.gov.
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